
 
 

 

 

Newsletter Week 4 Term 4      1st November 2023     Roll: 34 students 

 

Kia ora koutou,  

As we venture through another enriching week at Waikaretu School, we extend 
our gratitude to our Waikaretu whaanau for the unwavering support extended 
during our recent trips to Weraroa Marae and Te Karaka Lodge. Your 
involvement and support have been pivotal in making these experiences 
unforgettable for our students. 
 

A special mention to Sam Welch and the volunteers who have dedicated their 
time and efforts to guide our students in creating a captivating mural, 
commemorating the rich history of our school over the past hundred years in 
Waikaretu. Your continuing commitment to this project is a testament to the 
collaborative spirit that defines our community. This is a big project and we are 
eager to see how it evolves. 
 

Looking ahead, our focus shifts towards the adrenaline-filled athletics activities 
and the exciting endeavour of crafting a school movie. These experiences 
promise to further ignite our students' creativity and teamwork. 
 

On a note of immense pride and honour, we extend hearty congratulations to 
Bernie Denton-van Loon for being appointed as the future principal of 
Waikaretu School, beginning in 2024. Bernie’s dedication and passion for 
education make us excited for the future of our school under her leadership. 
Thank you for being an integral part of the Waikaretu School journey. Your 
continued support and involvement play a significant role in shaping the 
experiences that make our school community truly remarkable. 
 

Ngaa mihi nui 
Justine Brock 
Principal 
 

 



 
 

 

PLEASE BRING A NAMED WATER BOTTLE AND YOUR OWN SPOON 

TO SCHOOL. 
Every Friday we will heat up any food the children bring (Pie, sausage rolls, toasted 

sandwich etc) for lunch in the pie warmer. Please let them know to give their wrapped 
(not clingfilm), named food to a teacher in the morning. 

 
                                   

NEWSLETTER LIST UPDATES 

Do you want to be added to, deleted from or have your details 
updated for our delivered (via rural delivery) or emailed 
fortnightly newsletter?  Perhaps you know someone new to the 
area who might like to receive a copy? 
Please e-mail : admin@waikaretu.school.nz 
 

Newsletter Dates Term 4 
Wednesday 18th October, Wednesday 1st November, Wednesday 15th 

November, Wednesday 29th November, Wednesday 13th December 
 

Important Dates 
Monday 13th November           Teacher only Day (no school) 

Thursday 23rd November         BOT Meeting @ Waikaretu School 6.30pm 

Friday 24th November  Year 4-8 Cluster Athletics Day @ Glen Massey School 

Friday 1st December      Year 1-3 Cluster Junior Sports @ Ruawaro School 

Thursday 14th December          Waikaretu School Prize Giving 

Friday 15th December                 Last Day Term 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Libby & Theo were the WAI Way Prize 

Draw winners                                                          Ngakoura received her WAI Way band 
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Community Notices 

 

Play Group @ Waikaretu School Library All pre-schoolers welcome!  

1st and 3rd Monday of each month 9.30 a.m. Please contact Catherine 
Hore: 021 1137770 cathhore@hotmail.com 

 
Board report 

 
The Board of Trustees are delighted to announce that Bernie Denton van Loon 

has accepted our offer to become Principal for Waikaretu School. Bernie has 

been teaching at Waikaretu school for the last 8 years and we are very excited 

and privileged to have her as our new principal.  Congratulations Bernie on your 

new role and we look forward to 2024 and beyond.  

 

Sian Knauf 
BOT Presiding Member 
 
 

The BOT along with management have decided we would like to 
fundraise to buy our own 12 seater minivan. 

We see a van as being a real asset to our school, and will mean that we 
won’t have to rely heavily on our parents for transportation for trips. 

To raise adequate funds will likely take 12-18 months, but we are hoping 
to use the school centenary which is in April next year, as a major 

fundraising event. 
Jeremy has also volunteered to organise a quiz night to be held at the 

Glen Murray hall in term 1 next year. 
If you are keen to help out with this please get in touch. 

Keep an eye on our fundraising tracker sign as we work towards our goal 
of $60,000!!! 

 
Regards, 

Waikaretu School BOT 
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Weraroa Marae visit 

 

 
We wish to thank the trustees of Weraroa Marae and our kaumatua 
Russell Rikki for allowing us the opportunity to further develop our 

connection with Weraroa Marae. Our students and Waikaretu whaanau, 
who were able to join us, were grateful and pleased to be able to 

participate in this significant event. 
 



 
 

 

Te Karaka Lodge visit 

 
Thank you to Lodge managers Aaron & Danielle and chef Dominic for your 

amazing hospitality. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
                                             
                                                                                           
                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
                   

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Garden To Table 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Asian Sesame Dressing 

 

3 Tblsp. Sunflower or Canola oil 

1 Tblsp. Rice vinegar 

1 Tblsp. Honey or maple syrup 

1 Tblsp. Soy sauce 

Optional: peanut butter to taste. 

 

We used this on a salad of: 

Finely Chopped cauliflower 

Spring onion 

                  Mint 

                  Kale 

                  Coriander 

                  Tomato 

                                                        Capsicum 

                                          

                                         Plus Roasted – Sesame Seeds 

- Pumkin Seeds 

- Sunflower Seeds 

 



 
 

 

Waikaretu Centennial Mural 
 

We are delighted with the progress on our mural. Our students are 
learning a great deal about our community's history and the skills 

needed to create a large mural. Once again we would like to express 
our gratitude to Sam Welch who is leading this project, and the 

volunteers who have supported our school to make this mural possible. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You to our Waikaretu School Newsletter Sponsors 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

                                      

                                                                                   

 

                                                

                                       Mobile: 021 776 486 

                                       Emilywelch648@gmail.com 

 

 

 

                              

                           
 

 


